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Dear Sir/Madam

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 
NOTIFICATION OF AN APPEAL 

	
	Site Address:
	Former Hampstead Police Station, 26 Rosslyn Hill, London, NW3 1PD

	
	Description of development:
	Change of use of the site from a police station (sui generis) to a one-form entry school (Use Class D1) for 210 pupils and business/enterprise space (Class B1) including alterations and extensions to the rear and associated works.

	
	Application reference:
	2019/2375/P and 2019/2491/L

	
	Appellant’s name:
	Mrs Suzie Willis – Department for Education

	
	Planning Inspectorate reference:
	APP/X5210/W/20/3248002 and APP/X5210/Y/20/3248003

	
	Appeal start date:
	29th April 2020



I refer to the above details.  An appeal has been made to the Secretary of State against the London Borough of Camden: in its decision to refuse permission.

The appeal will be determined on the basis of an inquiry.  The procedure to be followed is set out in the Town and Country Planning Appeals (Determination by Inspectors) (Inquiry Procedure) (England) Rules 2000, as amended.

For anyone who wishes to appear at the inquiry on a formal basis, the opportunity is available to apply for Rule 6(6) status.  You can find guidance on this at the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/apply-for-rule-6-status-on-a-planning-appeal-or-called-in-application

If, having read the above guidance, you wish to apply for Rule 6(6) status it is essential that you contact the Planning Inspectorate immediately.

We have forwarded all the representations made to us on the application to the Planning Inspectorate and the appellant. These will be considered by the Inspector when determining the appeal.

If you wish to make comments, or modify/withdraw your previous representation, you can do so online at alison.dyson@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

All representations must be received by 3rd June 2020. Any representations submitted after the deadline will not usually be considered and will be returned. The Planning Inspectorate does not acknowledge representations. All representations must quote the appeal reference.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please note that any representations you submit to the Planning Inspectorate will be copied to the appellant and this local planning authority and will be considered by the Inspector when determining the appeal.  

The appeals documents are available on our website at: www.camden.gov.uk/planning

You can get a copy of one of the Planning Inspectorate’s “Guide to taking part in planning appeals” booklets free of charge from GOV.UK at https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/taking-part-in-a-planning-listed-building-or-enforcement-appeal.

When the decision is made, it will be published online at https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk
 
Message from the Planning Inspectorate regarding current COVID-19 Pandemic

The planning Inspectorate (PINs) has asked local planning authorities to advise third parties of the importance of referring to PINs web page for up–to–date information about how best to correspond with them during this time and to submit representations via the appeal case work portal whenever possible (as PINs office is currently closed and they are unable to receive postal replies). The link to the web site is : 
www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate
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